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May 14, 2020 
 
Ms. Jana Saba 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT  84116 

 
 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 

 
Re:   Rocky Mountain Power’s 2019 Annual Report of the Subscriber Solar Program; 

Docket No. 20-035-14 
 
Dear Ms. Saba: 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed Rocky Mountain Power’s (RMP) 2019 
Annual Report of the Subscriber Solar Program (“Program”) for the Period of January 1, 2019 
through December 31, 2019 (“Report”), filed on March 25, 2020. The PSC also reviewed the 
April 24, 2020 comments provided by the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) and the Office of 
Consumer Services (OCS), and RMP’s May 11, 2020 reply comments. 
 

DPU and OCS recommend the PSC acknowledge the Report and both parties identify 
Report enhancements and corrections. The DPU recommends RMP: 1) include in future reports 
the beginning balance, annual additions, annual interest, amortization, and ending balance in the 
“Utah Liability Account Balance Reconciliation” section of Exhibit A and the liability account 
analysis provided in RMP’s response to Data Request 1.1; and 2) update the cost model to reflect 
current tax laws. DPU states the Program continues to be 100-percent subscribed and is running 
better than expected. 
 
 OCS recommends the PSC direct RMP to include in future annual reports the kWh and 
corresponding dollar amount charged to the EBA for that year and supporting details for the 
liability account balance. 
 
 In its reply comments, RMP provided updated Report Exhibits A, B, and C addressing all 
of DPU’s and OCS’s recommendations and committed to continue to work with stakeholders to 
ensure future reports include the desired format and supporting details. 
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Based on the PSC’s review of the Report and filed comments, and the recommendations 
of DPU and OCS, the PSC acknowledges the Report. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#313782 


